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PUB-NP-039
Supply Issues and Power Outages
Requests for Information on the Island Interconnected System

Q. Further to the response to PUB-NP-001, explain why the Wesleyville gas turbine
was out of service from January 5-22, 2014.

A. Wesleyville gas turbine was out of service on January 5", 2014 due to a leak in the lube
oil cooler.

Local operators were unable to make the required repairs at the site. Mechanical
Maintenance personnel assessed the unit on January 13", 2014.1 To repair the unit, the
lube oil cooler was dismantled, removed from the site, and taken to a metal fabrication
facility for weld repairs. These repairs were completed and the unit went back in service
on January 22", 2014.

! Mechanical maintenance personnel were not available prior to January 13", 2014 due to commitments to

operate the Company’s thermal units at Greenhill and Holyrood (Mobile Gas Turbine).
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